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For further information, call Matt Campbell, Superintendent, at 330-627-6555.  At the 
regular April meeting of the Carroll County Board of Developmental Disabilities held 
April 23, the Board heard from Superintendent Matt Campbell that he attended the 
Superintendent Executive Committee meeting on April 10, 2015 held at Franklin County 
Board of DD. Ohio Association of County Boards executive director Bridget Gargan 
reported on the process of the Biennial Budget in the House of Representatives. OACB is 
advocating for state money to replace Tangible Personal Property Tax phase out due to 
funds being used for Medicaid Waiver match. Centers for Medicare and Medicaid 
Services have been silent on Ohio Department of Developmental Disabilities corrective 
action plan for conflict free case management. Free choice of provider new rule will go 
into effect May 1, 2015.  
 
Mr. Campbell reported the Ohio Department of Developmental Disabilities MUI/Registry 
Unit completed a site visit at Carroll Hills Administration building on March 19, 2015. 
The Board received a report with no findings or citations. 
 
In other business, the Board: 
 

• approved payment of $2,137.28 for March bills in the Hot Lunch account; 

• approved payment of $113,145.57 for March bills in the General Fund account; 

• approved payment of $8,978.85 for March bills in the Residential Services account; 

• approved the Program Division Reports; 

• approved 3 new applications for Family Selected Services; 

• approved a temporary appointment of Superintendent Matt Campbell to perform 
Service and Support Administrators’ Director duties (along with current 
superintendent duties) to not exceed $25,000 in compensation per year at a cost 
savings to the program of approximately $65,000; 

 
The next regularly scheduled meeting is Thursday, May 28, 2015 at 5:30 P.M. at the 
Administration Building. 
 
 


